

## **County Executive's Office**

M/S #407 3000 Rockefeller Avenue Everett, WA 98201 (425) 388-3460 FAX (425) 388-3434

## MEMORANDUM

TO: Council Chair Megan Dunn

**FROM:** County Executive Dave Somers

**RE:** Evergreen State Fair Advisory Board Re-Appointment

**DATE:** November 3, 2022

I am pleased to recommend the re-appointment of:

 Candace Burke – Council District #5 At Large. This will be Candace's second full term, which will expire December 31, 2026.

to the Snohomish County Evergreen State Fair Advisory Board.

As background, the Evergreen State Fair Advisory Board was created to advise, consult and assist the Fair Manager and the County in the operation and production of the Evergreen State Fair.

Ms. Burke has been an asset to the Fair Advisory Board. She has volunteer work experience and community involvement in a variety of activities, which brings a wealth of experience, and valuable perspective, to the important work of the board.

Pursuant to SCC 2.03.030, I am pleased to recommend Candace's re-appointment. Thank you for your consideration.